
REPORT TO NZAP COUNCIL MEETING, June 2022 
 
From the Newsletter Editor 
 
I’m enjoying being the Newsletter Editor - navigating the challenges of what to publish, 
learning how much and what to edit. I’m lucky to be working with a couple talented people 
who help copyedit and put the images and words together. I’m learning again that making 
mistakes is just part of the territory. I’m enjoying having closer contact with Council and 
having a bird’s eye view of NZAP’s movements as an organisation.  
 
I’ve also had more than a few kind, generous emails from members about how much they 
enjoy the move from print to email, and that they appreciate the lively, warm tone and quality 
of the Newsletter.  
 
As always, I welcome new ideas and suggestions about the Newsletter from members. 
 
Warmly,  
Marianna Ackerman 
Editor 
 


